AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on the 11th day of May, 2011

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor 

                                            George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman 

      


        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman
        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman          

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        James Osborne, Town Engineer 



        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:18 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & A MOMENT OF SILENCE

John McKelvey from Colden Park led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


Deleted  # 5
DRISCOLL SUBDIVISION SEWER OUTSIDE USER AGREEMENT

Add On # 6B
CHADWICK LAKE FILTER PLANT

Add On # 7B
RESCHEDULE BID: Heavy Duty Dump Body Spreader Bid
Add On # 11
ORCHARD HILLS: IBA

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $413,095.26 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – abstain; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.

5.
DRISCOLL SUBDIVISION SEWER OUTSIDE USER AGREEMENT

This item was deleted from the agenda.

6.
ENGINEERING: Griener Subdivision Drainage District and Cul-de-Sac Waiver

Gregory Shaw, from Shaw Engineering, came before the Town Board. Mr. Shaw  is representing Mark Griener the developer of the Greiner Subdivision located on Greiner Road off of Lattintown Road. Tonight they are before the Board for two reasons. The first is to request a waiver for the length of the Cul-de-Sac located in the subdivision. Presently Griener Road is a Town road having a length of approximately 935 feet. The proposed extension of Greiner Road will increase this length by 597 feet for a total length of 1,532 feet from Lattintown Road to the cul-de-sac. Being in the AR Zone of the Town that requires a lot width of 150 feet, the maximum permitted cul-de-sac length is 900 feet. Mr. Shaw said originally when the Griener Subdivision was proposed the road was going to tie into the proposed Wild Flower Subdivision, that was being built by Reager Homes and loop back onto Lattintown Road. This was a through road and did not require a waiver. At this time Reager Homes has withdrawn its application from the Planning Board. This leaves the Griener Subdivision with a cul-de-sac which requires a waiver for the length of the cul-de-sac that will be built to the Town’s specifications. There will be a stub installed at the end of the cul-de-sac to allow the road to be extended. The second reason this project is before the Town Board tonight is to form a drainage district for the proposed 11 lot Griener Subdivision with a storm water detention pond that meets all of the Town Board’s requirements. This project has preliminary approval from the Planning Board,
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approval from the health department, and a map plan report to form the drainage district. 

Councilman Woolsey asked to review the right-of-way for the Griener Subdivision. 

Mr. Shaw said the parcel the Town will own will be 2.2 acres and the driveway to the detention pond will come off of Griener Road over a right-of-way of lot 13. The road will consist of six inches of shale base, topped with six inches of DOT approved item 4 and topped with two inches of soil. There will be a three foot six inch split rail fence around the detention pond with black coated chain link fabric.

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Shaw to obtain a letter of approval from the Middlehope Fire Department for the road and cul-de-sac. 

Mr. Osborne said originally the detention facilities were to serve both the Griener and Wildflower subdivisions. Now that the Wildflower Subdivision has been withdrawn from the Planning Board have the detention ponds decreased in size and if so can it be expanded if the Wild Flower Subdivision decides to go back to the Planning Board. 

Mr. Shaw said originally the detention ponds were to meet the needs of the 11 lot Griener Subdivision and the 32 lots for the Wild Flower Subdivision. The ponds have been redesigned to meet the needs of only the Griener Subdivision and if the Wildflower project decides to move forward they will have to design their own detention ponds.  

Councilman Woolsey asked if there were any utility right-of-ways for this project.  

Mr. Shaw said there is a Central Hudson right-of-way that is 100 feet wide included in the project. They are in the process of drafting licenses for the three utility right aways.  

Councilwoman Greene asked if this project will require water and sewer.

Mr. Shaw said each dwelling will have its own well and septic system. 

Mr. Taylor asked if the lines around the cul-de-sac will be permanent or is a temporary easement proposed for when the road is extended. 

Mr. Shaw said there will be a full cul-de-sac with a 50 foot stub for the northerly boundary.

Mr. Osborne inquired about the common driveway located off of the stub and will the driveway be extended into the cul-de-sac.  

Mr. Shaw said the common driveway will extend into the back of the cul-de-sac. 

Mr. Taylor said the Town could treat the stub, which will not be done to Town standards, as an accepted road right-of-way or it could be treated as a small Town parcel. If the Town Board decides on treating the area as a small Town parcel then verbiage will be in the property deeds stating what the Town is responsible for.    

Mr. Osborne said there is a stream that crosses the end of the proposed road. 
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Supervisor Booth said a public hearing will be set for this project on the Town Board Meeting scheduled for Monday, May 16, 2011. Mr. Booth also asked the applicant to obtain a letter of approval from the Middlehope Fire Department and present it to the Town Board at that meeting.  

B. (Add On)
CHADWICK LAKE FILTER PLANT: Installation of Flow Paced Controls for Chemical Feed Pumps and High Lift Discharge Pumps

James Osborne, Town Engineer, is asking for Town Board approval to pay four vouchers submitted by Optimum Controls Corporation totaling $11,255.80. The invoices are for the installation of flow paced controls for chemical feed pumps and the high lift discharge pumps. The installation of these controls allow the Chadwick Lake Filter Plant to react to changes in the system demand during the unmanned shifts reducing or eliminating nuisance alarms such as high or low clearwell levels. These additional controls also allow for a higher rate of usage from the Chadwick Lake supply and reduces costs incurred buying NYC raw water.

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated May 3, 2011, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to pay Optimum Controls Corporation, located in Reading, PA totaling $11,255.80. The four vouchers are in the amounts of $4,076.40, $2,845.20, $1,614.00 and $2,720.20 for the installation of flow paced controls for chemical feed pumps and high lift discharge pumps at Chadwick Lake Filter Plant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7.
HIGHWAY: Summer Material Awards

Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Superintendent, came before the Town Board. He is asking Board approval to award the bids for Summer Materials, a Cold Milling Machine, a Double Drum Vibratory Roller, a 15” Drum Style Chipper and a Heavy Equipment. He requests an exception of 2A, which is ¼ inch stone. The Highway Department asked the low bidder for the ¼ inch stone for a sample of the product they were going to deliver, due to the fact that the Highway Department has not had previous dealings with the vender. The vendor failed to respond.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to award the 2011 Summer Materials bid as follows:

SUMMER MATERIAL
Item 1-Cold Patch (A1)
Bruce Donohue Trucking
$80.50 ton delivered

Item 2A.-1/4”NYS#1A
Callahan & Nannini

  15.00 ton at plant loaded

Item 2B-3/8”NYS#1st

Callahan & Nannini

  15.00 ton at plant loaded





Deckelman


  16.45 to delivered

Item 2C-Screening

Tilcon
   

              13.50 ton at point loaded

Item 3 – Item 4

Tilcon



    9.00 ton at plant loaded





Deckelman

              14.70 ton delivered

Item 4-Guide Rail & Post
Chemung Supply

  per attached sheets

Item 5-Chip Spreader 

w/operator


Peckham Materials
            195.00 per hour

Item 6-Rubber Tire Roller
Peckham Materials

  60.00 per hour

Item7-Aluminum Structural

Plate Box Culvert

Chemung Supply

 per attached sheets

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth asked Mr. DePew to contact the lowest bidder for item 2A stating the Highway Department wants a sample of the product and to obtain written documentation of the delivery of the contact.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to award the 2011 Cold Milling Bid to Villager Constructions as follows:
$4,000.00 per 8 hour day





     
     900.00 mobilization





    
     400.00 per move

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to award the 2011 Double Drum Vibratory Roller bid to Pine Bush Equipment for the amount of $44,490.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to award the 2011 15” Drum Style Chipper to Westchester Tractor for the amount of $41,600.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to award the 2011 Heavy Equipment Rentals Bid to the following:

Montano. Co.

Edward Ehrbar, Inc.

Hertz Equipment Rental

Jesco, Inc.

Peckham Materials Corp.

Pine Bush Equipment Co. Inc.

Reclamation LLC.

Summit Bobcat

United Rentals

Vantage Equipment, LLC

Volvo Construction Equipment Rents, Inc.

No bids were awarded to the following Lots 5.09, 5.10 & 5.11.

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B. Add On 
RESCHEDULE BID: Heavy Duty Dump Body Spreader

Town Clerk Zarutskie said on April 27, 2011 the Town Board approved a bid for the Heavy Duty Dump Body Spreader with a scheduled opening of May 25th at 10:00 a.m. The ad in the newspaper included a truck that the Town has already purchased off of State Bid. The ad will be redone to exclude the truck.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to reschedule the bid opening for the Heavy Duty Dump Body Spreader for June 1, 2011 at 10:00 a.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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8.
PARKS & RECREATION: Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated May 5, 2011, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioners of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, to transfer a total of $17,254.00 from the Program for Aging-Personal Services account number 6772-0100 as follows:

$2,254.00 to the Youth/Adult-personal Services account number 

7310-0100 to cover overtime expenses for senior and youth/adult trips.

$7,500.00 to Summer-Personal Services account number 7140-0100 to cover summer camp salaries for approved increase in Camp Chadwick numbers.

$7,500.00 to Maintenance Contracts/Leases account number 7140-0497 to cover additional buses and supplies for camps.

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


9.
ZONING: Home Occupations

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said a draft of a Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to Establish Supplementary Regulations Applicable to Home Occupations was submitted to the Zoning Board of Appeals. The Town Board has not received any comments back as yet. This draft is to amend the Town of Newburgh’s Zoning Code which clarifies the prohibited accessory home occupation activities outside of dwellings so that such accessory uses are restricted to uses within dwellings. The drafted law added taxi service or yard and in residential zones, uses which entail the outdoor use, maintenance, servicing, testing, cleaning, repair, loading, unloading or storage of outdoor machinery, motor equipment or commercial vehicles or outdoor work activities conducted on the property containing the dwelling. Mr. Taylor said the Town Code already provides that home occupations are conducted within a dwelling. There were two alternatives included in the draft for the Town Board to consider.

The first alternative is “Home Occupations in residential zones shall not generate automobile or truck traffic that would exceed the volume of traffic that would otherwise be generated by typical residential use.”

The second alternative is ”Delivery and pickup of material of commodities to and from the residential premises of a Home Occupation in a residential zone by a commercial vehicle shall not exceed three trips per week, and the parking of delivery vehicles shall not impede or restrict the movement of traffic on adjacent streets. The intensity of a Home Occupation use in a residential zone shall be restricted to no more than 20 vehicle trips per week, or five per day, generated by customers, clients or sales representative. The Town Board also has the opposition to reject both alternatives. This local law will require a public hearing.

Supervisor Booth asked the Town Board Members to review the draft of the Local Law and any questions or recommended changes they have should be given to Mr. Taylor. 

10.
TOWN CLERK: Hiring of Part Time Employee

Supervisor Booth said a part time clerk for the Town Clerk’s Office is in the 2011 budget.

Councilman Bello asked how many people were interviewed for this position.


Mr. Zarutskie said one.
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Councilwoman Greene said Janet Simmons worked in the Receiver of Taxes Office and was one of the part time employees who was laid off when the Town made cut backs several years ago. Mr. Zarutskie Stated that he understand that all but two of the employees laid off now have new employment, either with the Tow or elsewhere.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated May 9, 2011 submitted by Town Clerk Zarutskie to hire Janet Simmons as a part time clerk for the Town Clerk’s Office. Ms. Simmons start date will be May 19, 2011 with a rate of pay of $12.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


11.
 (Add On)
ORCHARD HILLS: IDA

Supervisor Booth said he met with the Industrial Development Agency (IDA) regarding the Orchard Hills request for a sales tax exemption. The IBA said they would approve of the exemption if the Town sent a letter stating that they did not have any objections of the sales tax credit for Orchard Hills for building materials. 


MOTION was made Councilman Bello to authorize Supervisor Booth to compose and sign a letter addressed to the IDA approving of the sales tax credit on the building materials for Orchard Hills. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

  
12.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:38 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:38 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
